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September 10, 2020 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

 Paul saw the challenge that would face his young friend and wrote in his last chapter to Timothy: “1  But mark this: 
There will be terrible times in the last days. 2 People will be lovers of themselves, lovers of money, boastful, 
proud, abusive, disobedient to their parents, ungrateful, unholy, 3 without love, unforgiving, slanderous, without 
self-control, brutal, not lovers of the good, 4 treacherous, rash, conceited, lovers of pleasure rather than lovers of 
God— 5 having a form of godliness but denying its power. Have nothing to do with such people.”  He concluded the 
chapter (chapter 3 of 2 Timothy) with this    solution to the threat before Christians in these last days. “14 But as for 
you, continue in what you have learned and have become convinced of, because you know those from whom you 
learned it, 15 and how from infancy you have known the Holy Scriptures, which are able to make you wise for salva-
tion through faith in Christ Jesus. 16 All Scripture is God-breathed and is useful for teaching, rebuking, correcting and                                     
training in righteousness, 17 so that the servant of God may be thoroughly equipped for every good work.”  There 
are plenty of things in our world that will try to discourage us, distract us, or even destroy us in our walk of faith.  
God is not surprised by such threats in these last times—the days before Jesus’ return.  His solution has stood the 
test of time and continues to be God’s wise command to us.  We must continue to grow in our faith, specifically 
growing in our use and knowledge of God’s Word which is able to make us wise for salvation and equip us for     
every good work. 

As we move into another fall, we look at the opportunities before us to continue in what we have learned.  Many 
of our opportunities for spiritual growth will look different, and some will be new.  Below are some details of these 
important opportunities:  

 

COVID UPDATES: 

Outdoor Services on Sundays:  We had a wonderful turn out for our outdoor services on Sunday mornings in 
August.  We will continue to host Thursday night service at 6:30 pm in the Sanctuary and one service on 
Sunday mornings at 9:00 am in the west parking lot through September.  Masks are not required for                    
outdoor gatherings.  Bring a lawn chair.  If weather does not permit, we will need to worship in the                      
gymnasium with masks (the number of people attending Sunday mornings will not fit in the Sanctuary with 
social distancing for one service, thus the gym. We will share plans for October, November, and                          
December services as we get closer and it is clearer what precautions will be required. 

 

Sunday School and Adult Bible study:  We have two challenges going on with Sunday School at present.  One is 
the changed worship schedule for September and the other is the challenge of finding teachers.  We’re still 
finalizing the staff.  We already had plans to make online Sunday school available for our members—it is a 
free resource that is being produced by our Synod via YouTube.  We have decided to wait to begin in                   
person classes on October 4th at 9:15 am.  Those interested in having Sunday School lessons for the three 
Sundays in September should contact the church office.  If you did not enroll for Sunday School, please let 
the office know that when you inquire about the lessons.  The Adult Bible Study hour will resume on Octo-
ber 4 as well (more info below).  The teen study will also begin October 4. 
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Public School Confirmation Class:  A direct letter to parents of public school students in grades 6-8 will be coming 
out shortly. For now please note: in person classes are scheduled to begin on Wednesday, September 16, 
starting at 3:30 and finishing at 5:30pm.  Those with children in grades 6th, 7th, or 8th grade are invited to 
attend—the addition of 6th graders is a change this year.  

 

SJSJ School Chapel:  With our improved Audio/Video system in the Sanctuary, we are able to post our School 
Chapel services on Wednesday mornings.  We’d love to more of our members join us for this special            
opportunity to connect to our Lord through his Word and connect to our school ministry as well. Chapel               
services will be posted approximately at 9:00 am on YouTube on Wednesday mornings.  Join us!  (My                         
apologies for not posting our Opening Service last week—I ended up “behind” the power point for the entire 
service because of the way I set up the camera.  It wasn’t suitable to post.)  We have students who will now 
be in the A/V booth learning the system and helping produce a more viewable service. 

   

Mission Festival:  We are keeping plans for a Mission Festival this fall.  Dr. Paul, Home Missionary to South Asians 
will be preaching for us.  He serves as a missionary in Southeast Wisconsin at Christ in Pewaukee, WI.  We are 
excited to have him coming on October 4 for our two Sunday services and to share a missions presentation 
between services in the Commons.  We hope that you are able to join us for this special opportunity to learn 
more about the important work and opportunities we have to do cross cultural mission work right in                         
Wisconsin.   

 

Annual meeting:  Our fiscal year now more closely matches the School year.  We have an Annual meeting                       
scheduled to review the previous year and address other congregational business and reports for this                  
quarter.  Our Annual meeting is scheduled for September 20 at 10:15am (following worship).  Weather       
permitting the meeting will be held outside. If held inside in the Commons we will be asking attendees to 
wear masks and practice social distancing as we gather for our meeting. 

 

Receiving Holy Communion:  We are still offering the Lord’s Supper for both services on the second and last               
Sunday of each month as we have in the past.  If you are not comfortable receiving the Sacrament in these 
public settings, please contact the Church office to set up a private communion visit. 

 

We will continue to offer opportunities to participate in worship from home.  Please remember to let us know if you 
are participating in worship online through liking on Facebook or sending us a quick note by email to the church 
office.  Some of you may receive a phone call from a fellow member of SJSJ.  We are striving to remain connected to 
our members.  Our initial focus will be for those not able to join us in person and are not able to connect with God’s 
Word at home (or at least we don’t know if they are).  If you receive a call, know that this is one way we are trying to 
reach out and show our love and concern.   As we begin our Sunday morning adult in person Bible study, I’ll also be 
exploring opportunities to offer this same study virtually during the week.  If you have interest, please contact me.  
You all remain in my thoughts and prayers! 

Blessings, 

Past˛ʞ Dˉˠ˔ʘ Aɩˏʘ 

Pastor Darin D. Aden 

 

St. John - St. James Evangelical Lutheran Church & School 



 

IN MEMORYñDiane Lau has given $500.00 to the Building Fund in memory of her husband, Jerome " Romy" Lau 

who passed away five years ago on August 8, 2015.  Thank you Diane for this wonderful memorial gift! 

THANK YOUñVal Jean Link would like to thank everyone for the lovely cards, phone calls, well wishes and  prayers 

with her recent Chemo-treatments. Thank you for lifting Val up and lighting her path with your prayers! 

BAPTISMñEmma Grace Waack was baptized on August 2, 2020 in a private ceremony. Congratulations to Emmaôs 

Parents, Dereck Waack and Shauna Sheldon and Grandparents Randy and Sandy Waack and Aunt Lindsay Waack 

and Uncle Austin Waack. Welcome little Emma to our wonderful church family! 

THANK YOUñChad Olm donated a very nice wheelchair to use by the East church entrance. Thank you so much 

Chad for your gracious donation! 

CONGRATSñMitchell Anhalt & Dana Krepline were united in Marriage on Saturday, August 8, 2020. Ryan Janke & 

Tabitha Benter were also united in Marriage on Saturday, August 8, 2020.  Godôs blessings for a wonderful future for 

Mitchell & Dana, and Ryan & Tabitha and all their families!  

THANK YOUñIn memory of Mary Popp, sister of Mel(Judy) Mangin a gift was given to the Building Fund. The family 

wishes to Thank those who thought of them with cards of sympathy. 

OUR SYMPATHIESñTimothy L. McClanahan, Brother-in-law to Pat(Arlie) Olp went to be with our Savior on August 

13, 2020 at his home due to lung cancer. Please lift Pat & Arlie and family up with your prayers during this time of 

grief. 

OUR SYMPATHIESñThe flowers on the altar are from the funeral of Carol Herzog, Aunt of Jeff (Barb) Herzog, Judy 

(Mel) Mangin and Jennifer (Roger) Janke who passed away on Thursday, August 20. Please lift them up with your 

loving prayers during their time of grief. 

BAPTISMñOn August 29th in a private ceremony Pastor Aden baptized Tia Ann Geiger. Tia was born on July 18, 

2020 to Abby and Nathaniel Geiger. Tiaôs Sponsors are Matthew & Kari Bubolz and Eric and Nickole Schumacher. 

Welcome to our wonderful church family Tia! 

BUILDING FUND MEMORIALñMemorial money was received for the Building Fund in memory of Orville Schmidt, 

father of Diane Ziemer. Thank you for your kind gift!  

NEW PRAISE CHOIR DIRECTORñKristen Hillmann will be the new Praise Choir Director. We are thankful for her 

willingness to serve in this position. The Choir season will be conducted differently going forward.  If you are                           

interested in participating in the Praise Choir, or have any questions, please contact Kristen. Look for more detailed            

information in the near future. 

BUILDING FUND MEMORIALñA gift was given in memory of Carol Herzog from Mary Lou Krepline and $235 was 

given in memory of Robert Buchner to our Building Fund.  

COMMUNIONñOn Thursdays we will continue with how we have been doing Communion in the past weeks. For the 

Sunday Outdoor Worship services, we will be handing out fellowship cups, please listen for instructions from Pastor. 

Ushers will be there to help the process run smoothly.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
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LIKE & SHAREñWhen you watch our on-line devotions and services please remember to like and share.  

FISCAL YEAR ANNUAL MEETING & REPORTS DUEñThe Annual Meeting is scheduled for September 20th at 

10:15am and the items on the agenda are the Building Fund. Annual Reports have been emailed, those who receive a 

paper copy can pick them up on Thursday night at church or Sunday morning outside. Bring your copy along to the 

meeting. Weather permitting the meeting will be held outside. If held inside, masks and social distancing are required.  

MEMEBERSHIP DIRECTORYñOur updated Membership Directory is out for you to pick up.  If you do not have email 

and would like a copy, we can provide you with one. Please call the church office at 920-754-4568, the school office at 

920-754-4432 or Dan Duchow at 920-754-4751. The directories are also available in the West Church office. 

OUTDOOR WORSHIP SERVICESñSunday Outdoor Worship Services has been extended to the end of  September. 

Please bring a comfortable lawn chair and dress accordingly. If weather does not permit, we will worship in the school 

gymnasium where masks will be required, and please remember to practice social distancing at our Outdoor Service. 

Our 6:30pm Thursday Worship Service are still held in the sanctuary, but we still must wear a mask.   

SEPTEMBER USHER SCHEDULESñSeptember Usher schedules are emailed and sent out. As usual we will have 

some extra hard copies in the West Church office on the table, please feel free to grab one. If weather does not      

permit, please note that ushers scheduled for that day should come at about 8:00 to put the tarps down in the gym. 

SUNDAY SCHOOLñSunday School starts virtually this Sunday, September 13 and will be virtual for the whole month 

of September. St. JohnðSt. James in person Sunday School will begin on October 4th at 9:15 am.  All Children ages 3

-6th grade are welcome to attend any Sunday. Registration is always open to everyone. If you would be willing to teach 

grades 4-6, we are looking for volunteers to help out. We would greatly appreciate your assistance!  

USHERS NEEDEDñWould you be willing to serve as an usher? We are in need of a few good men and women who 

would be interested in serving at our worship services. If interested or if you would like more information please                

contact Gary Bernhardt (920-732-4483) or any of our Church Administration. Thank you!  

LADIES AID MEETINGñThere will be no Ladies Aid Meeting scheduled for September, please keep watch for                    

Octoberôs and Novemberôs meetings, they may also be cancelled. 

HEADS UPñ Mark you calendars! Mission Festival for St. JohnðSt. James Lutheran Church will be Sunday, October 

4th at our 8:00am and 10:15 am Worship Services. Dr. Paul will be doing a presentation at 9:15 am in Commons Area. 

Please note that there will be no Thursday Worship on October 1 because of the Mission Festival. 

ALUMINUM CANSñ Looking for a place to take your aluminum cans? You can drop them off outside the SJSJ South 

Garage Doors (follow the driveway south towards the cemetery). Aluminum cans will be cashed in to help support our 

church & school! 

SCHOOL DISMISSAL TIME CHANGEñSJSJ has decided to change our school dismissal time for Grades K-8 to 

3:00pm effective Tuesday, September 8th. These extra hours each day will most likely add some "NO SCHOOL" days 

to our calendar. Please watch for a new school calendar to be released soon.  

BUILDING FUNDñA contribution has been given to the Building Fund from an anonymous member in thanks for the       

kindness given by some members of our church in helping with a previous move. 
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JULY 23 & 26                                                                                                                 

Attendance: Thur. 6:30 pm—48, Sun. 8am—39 & 10:15am 48, Total: 135  ■  Regular Offerings—General:            

$ 5,534.00, Synod: $ 211.00, MLHS: $ 166.00, Total: $ 5,911.00 ■ Special Offerings—Building Fund: $ 575.00 

(needed each week $2,312) 

JULY 31 & AUGUST 2                                                                                                           

Church Attendance: Thur. 6:30 pm—50, Sun. 9:00am—130, Total: 180  ■  Regular Offerings—General: $9,676.00 *, 

Synod: $394.00 *, MLHS: $310.00 *,  Total: $ 10,380.00* ■ Special Offerings—Building Fund: $1,750.00* (needed 

each week $2,312.) ■ Debt Retirement—$ 0.00. * Electronic Giving is also in the totals. 

AUGUST 6 & 9                                                                                                                 

Church Attendance: Thur. 6:30 pm—34, Sun. 8am—58 & 10:15am—40, Total: 132  ■  Regular Offerings—General: 

$6,013.00*, Synod: $191.00*, MLHS: $183.00*, Total: $ 6,387.00 ■ Special Offerings—Building Fund: $1,810.00 

(needed each week $2,312) * Electronic giving is included. 

AUGUST 13 & 16                                                                                                               

ƴ Church Attendance: Thur. 6:30 pm—39, Sun. 9am Outdoor Service—118, Total: 157                                                                   

■  Regular Offerings—General: $ 6,257.00 *, Synod: $ 329.50 *, MLHS: $ 208.50 *, Total: $ 6,795.00                                                                                                

■ Special Offerings—Building Fund: $ 525.00* (needed each week $2,312)                                                                           

* Electronic giving is included. 

 AUGUST 17ð23                                                                                                                           

Church Attendance: Thur. 6:30 pm—32, Sun. 9am Outdoor Service—140, Total: 172 ■ Regular Offerings—General: 

$ 9,710.00, Synod: $ 688.00, MLHS: $ 645.00, Total: $ 11,043.00 ■ Special Offerings—Building Fund: $ 1,705.00 

(needed each week $2,312) 

AUGUST 24ð30                                                                                                                           

ƴ Church Attendance: Thur. 6:30 pm—49, Sun. 9am Outdoor Service—155, Total: 204                                                                                               

■ Regular Offerings—General: $ 7,530.00, Synod: $ 191.00, MLHS: $ 83.00, Total: $ 7,804.00 ■ Special Offerings—

Building Fund: $ 2,460.00 (needed each week $2,312) ■ Roger and Carol Bubolz Door Offering - $400.00 

AUGUST 31ðSEPTEMBER 6                                                                                                                  

ƴ Church Attendance: Thur. 6:30 pm—51, Sun. 9:00 am Outdoor Service—125, Total: 176                                                                                               

■ Regular Offerings—General Fund: $ 8,148.00*, Synod: $ 377.00*, MLHS: $ 341.00*, Total: $ 8,866.00*                 

■ Debt Retirement $ 1,000.00 ■ Sound System— $ 300.00 ■ Special Offerings—Building Fund: $ 3,817.00*                                  

(needed each week $2,312)  * Electronic Funds Included In Totals 
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